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April

2022

Knight Letter

KC Rosary for Vocations – St. Clement, Sheboygan 
every Tuesday 3p.m. during Eucharistic Adoration

April
7      Officer Meeting 5:45
8     KC Lenten Curbside Pickup – Fish Fry 
        4:30-7:30
13    Family Rosary 6:30; KC Membership 
Meeting 7; Ladies Aux. 7 (DUE TO HOLY WEEK)
17    Happy Easter
20   4th Degree Meeting; Social 6; Dinner 7:00;
        Location KC Center 
21    Burger Night 5-7

May (Tentative)
5        Officer Meeting 5:45
6-8   Tootsie Roll Drive
8        Happy Mother’s Day!

12      Family Rosary 6:30; KC Membership 
          Meeting 7; Ladies Aux. 7
14      Membership Drive IC 4; SSCM 5:30
15      SPC 7:30; 9:30
21      SPC 4:30
22      SSCM 8:30; IC 10:30
18      4th Degree; Mass 5:30; Social 6:15;
          Dinner 7; KC Center, Sheboygan
19 Burger Night 5-7

Council 722 Established in 1903

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on April 21st.

          

Our Lady of Kyiv, Pray for Ukraine



Chaplain’s Column

Brother Knights and Families,

Although we still have the Lenten season for a 
few days, please consider attending the Holy 
Week services which lead up to the great feast of 
Easter.  We know that Easter is the great feast of 
Christianity.  Without the Resurrection,
celebrating the birth of Christ would have no 
meaning!  The early Christians were sometimes 
“nicknamed” the “Alleluia or New Life” people.  In 
spite of difficulties, persecution or death they lived 
a joyful life.  They lived by a different set of values 
than others did.  To help us live by the values of 
Jesus, please reflect of the following.

SIX LIITTLE STORIES WITH LOTS OF 
MEANING

Once all villagers decided to pray for rain. On the 
day of prayer, all the people gathered, but only 
one boy came with an umbrella.  That is faith.

When you throw babies in the air, you will catch 
them.  That is trust.

Every night we go to bed without any assurance 
of being alive the next morning, That is hope.

We plan big things for tomorrow in spite of zero 
knowledge of the future.  That is confidence.

We see the world suffering, but still we get 
married and have children.  That is love.

On an old man’s shirt was written a sentence “I 
am not 80 years old, I am 16 with 64 years of 
experience.”   That is attitude.

Have a Happy Easter and live life like these six 
stories.  Remember, good friends are the rare 
jewels of life, difficult to find and impossible to 
replace!!

Fr. Dick

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for April
Vatican City, 1 April 2022 (VIS) – The Holy Father's
prayer intention for April – Health Care Workers “We pray 
for health care workers who serve the sick and the elderly, 
especially in the poorest countries; may they be adequately 
supported by governments and local communities.”

        

Grand Knight’s Column
Brother Knights and Ladies,

Thanks all of you that were able to help at our Church 
Membership Drive. We did induct four new members
this past Thursday night with the potential of 8 more
people at the end of this month.  We will also have 
another drive soon on the southside. 
Last but not least our Tootsie Roll Drive will be on 
Mother’s Day weekend.  This is another time to 
advertise for new members.  Feel free to pick up 
literature at the Center.

God Bless and have a fantastic month.

Vivat Jesus!
GK Mike Johnson
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March 
Family of the Month 

 

Jim & Melissa Raff 
 
 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
 

       Religiously Devoted and Patriotically Proud 
 

Worthy Sir Knights and Ladies, 
 
“Humanists, why are we at war if it be not because sin 
is in some human blood, and only in the shedding of 
just blood can there be remission of that sin? Why not 
see then that great evils can be conquered only by a 
God-made-man upon a Cross?” (Archbishop Fulton J. 
Sheen, Seven Words to the Cross, 1944) 
 
We hear on the news that Ukraine continues to be 
confronted with mass displacements, killings, and 
senseless aggression against its people. Not only   
the Ukrainian people are suffering but many others 
due to this injustice and we must keep them all in our 
thoughts and heart. It’s easy to pray for the people 
escaping Ukraine and their leader Vladimir Zelensky, 
but we cannot forget to pray for the people who have 
turned their hearts to evil and sin. We must see that 
great evils can be conquered only by Christ upon a 
Cross. 
 
On March 25th, the Solemnity of the Annunciation of 
the Lord, Pope Francis and bishops around the world 
along with us prayed an Act of Consecration of 
Russia and Ukraine to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. 
We need to pray for peace and the remission of sin 
and evil in the world. The evil one can only be 
crushed by a God-made-man upon a Cross. 
Each day in the eyes of the Ukrainian people we see 
the determination to confront this evil. Let us look with 
eyes and hearts alive in the Risen Lord. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
 
Ed Lenn, FN   
 
 

 

Council 722 Officers 
 

Grand Knight Mike Johnson 920-980-9869 
Financial Secretary Bob Jeske 920-207-7229 

Deputy Grand Knight Gary Reinholtz  
920-917-3676 

Chancellor Jeffrey Davis 920-946-9101 
Recorder David Boyce 414-436-4070 
Treasurer Don Grimm 920-946-1281 

Advocate Dea. John Gavin 920-457-8226 
Lecturer Larry Lenhardt 920-980-5694 

Warden Mike Wirth 920-457-9095 
Inside Guard Francis Goettl Jr 920-458-1470 

Outside Guard Jeremiah Rauwerdink  
920-918-7031 

Three Year Trustee Randal Lorfield 920-287-8179 
Two Year Trustee Lawrence Fouts  

920-946-2379  
One Year Trustee James Tarnowski  

920-452-9713 
 

 

March 
Knight of the Month 

 

SK David Bogdan 

 

In Memoriam 

David Forbes 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

J James Dohms           71 

Vincent W Sonntag    66 

Francis G Scherer       64          

Roland M Neumann Jr 

                                      62                                                     

Vernon J Baus             60 

Roger A Eberhardy    59 

Stephen R Straus       55 

James L Burns             52 

Kenneth L Wagner     52  

Myron B Mueller       52 

James L Schnell          52 

 

Chris C Bramm                  27 

David A Lancour               27 

Thomas M Selak               27 

David J Anderson             21 

Charles J Cioper                13 

Michael J Johnson            12 

Keith J Zimmermann        12 

Paul R Durette                   10 

Robert R Gundrum            6 

Paul Schweigl                     5 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 
 
David J Rogers                      04-01-1938 
Michael K Lamb                    04-06-1947 
William P Greinke                  04-13-1946 
Justin L Virant                        04-14-1932 
Kenneth L Wagner                 04-15-1938 
Robert C Weber                     04-18-1927  
Grant K Gottsacker                04-22-1985 
Bob J Konrad                         04-25-1971 
Charles J Cioper                    04-27-1943 
Mark R Sprangers                  04-27-1951 
Keith J Zimmermann              04-27-1964 
Thomas J Flad                       04-28-1986 
Thomas E Luke                     04-29-1964 
 

Years of Service

 

 
Wisconsin State Council 
Knights of Columbus 

Charity Raffle 
 
 

1st – 2022 Ford F-150 XLT Supercab or 
$50,000.00 

2nd – 2022 Harley Davidson Motorcycle or 
$25,000.00 

3rd – 100th $500.00 
 
The Wisconsin State Council of the Knights of 
Columbus through its Charity Fund will help alleviate 
sorrow, ease financial burdens, and restore hope to 
families and victims of accidents and illness. 
 

Council 722 
State Charity Raffle Chairman: 

Mike Kaffine 
920-208-0556 

kaffine503@att.net 

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 



 Council 722 Officer Nominations 

Brother Knights, 

At our May membership meeting we will be 

having the election of Officers for the fraternal 

of 2022 – 2023. All listed positions are open to 

any 3rd Degree member. If you are interested in 

one of the Officer positions please contact me. 

We are still need a candidate for the Recorder 

position. As of this writing the following have 

shown an interest in the Officer positions. 

Grand Knight – Gary Reinholtz 

Deputy Grand Knight – David Boyce 

Chancellor – Jeffrey Davis 

Recorder – OPEN 

Treasurer – Don Grimm 

Advocate – Deacon John Gavin 

Warden – Mike Wirth 

Inside Guard – Francis Goettl 

Outside Guard – Jeremiah Rauwerdink 

One Year Trustee – Larry Fouts 

Two Year Trustee – Alvin Ice 

Three Year Trustee – Mike Johnson 
 

If you have any questions or wish to have you 

name added to the slat of Officer’s, please 

contact me at: 

James TenPas 

Jamestenpas53@gmail.com 

920 207-6007 
 

2022-2023 Fourth Degree Officer 

Nominations 

 

Faithful Navigator Francis A. Goettl 

Faithful Captain Pat Knier 

Faithful Comptroller Chris Audino 

Faithful Admiral Ed Lenn 

Faithful Pilot Michael Johnson 

Faithful Purser Jeremiah Rauwerdink 

Faithful Scribe David Bogdan 

Faithful Inner Sentinel James Schnell 

Faithful Outer Sentinel Mike Wirth 

Three Year Trustee Tim Woodworth 

Two Year Trustee Rick Servais 

One Year Trustee John Zalewski 

 

Requested Faithful Friar Fr. Dick Fleischman 

Appointed Color Corp Commander Tim 

Woodworth 

 

Submitted by SK John Zalewski 

                      



 
 

Christmas Poster Contest Winners – 2021 

 

 

1st  Grade 

 

1st Place Vayda Vreeke, Christ Child Academy 

2nd Place Hannah Noel,  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton School 

3rd Place Kiersten Murray, Christ Child Academy 

 

2nd Grade 

 

1st Place Lydia Schuh, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton School 

2nd Place Cael Heronymus, Christ Child Academy 

3rd Place Brady Thill, Christ Child Academy 

 

 

3rd Grade 

 

1st Place Jocelyn Smith, Southside Catholic Religious Education 

2nd Place Jacob Krautkramer, Christ Child Academy 

3rd Place Lily Xiong, Southside Catholic Religious Education 

 

 

4th Grade 

 

1st Place Hudson Mahloch, Southside Catholic Religious Education 

2nd Place Daisy Barron, Christ Child Academy 

3rd Place Natalie Summerville.,  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton School 

 

 



K of C COUNCIL #722 – KNOWLEDGE CONTEST WINNERS 
Spring, 2022 

 
Grade 5 - Math 
1st Place: Miles Helminiak   School:  Christ Child Academy 
2nd Place: Samuel Polzin    School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Lauren Van Deventer   School:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
 
Grade 5 – Spelling 
1st Place (tie): Lauren Van Deventer   School:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
1st Place (tie): Connor Spitz    School:  Christ Child Academy 
2nd Place: Miles Helminiak   School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Elliot Van Asten   School:  Christ Child Academy 
 

Grade 6 - Math 
1st Place: Roderick Richter   School:  Christ Child Academy 
2nd Place: Lilliana Contreras   School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Will Werner    School:  Christ Child Academy 
 
Grade 6 – Spelling 
1st Place: Elizabeth Bemis   School:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
2nd Place: Owen Pence    School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Lilliana Contreras   School:  Christ Child Academy 
 
Grade 7 - Math 
1st Place: Brady Kelly    School:  Christ Child Academy 
2nd Place: Brogan McDonough   School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Marco Trimberger   School:  Christ Child Academy 
 
Grade 7 – Spelling 
1st Place: Cecilia Richter    School:  Christ Child Academy 
2nd Place: Addison Hager   School:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
3rd Place: Sloane Helminiak   School:  Christ Child Academy 
 
Grade 8 - Math 
1st Place (tie): Annabelle Gerrits   School:  Christ Child Academy 
1st Place (tie): Chase Bohman   School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Makenzie Schroeder   School:  Christ Child Academy 
 
Grade 8 – Spelling 
1st Place: Alejandro Garza   School:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
2nd Place: Makenzie Schroeder   School:  Christ Child Academy 
3rd Place: Chase Bohman   School:  Christ Child Academy 



 
 
 
As we prepare for Easter, Christ Child Academy students are celebrating Reconciliation 
and praying the Stations of the Cross on Tuesdays (K-4) and on Fridays (5-8), at 2:30 in 
the IC church. All are welcome! 
 
Thank you to everyone for your support of Winter Extravaganza! This year's event was a 
huge success due to the generous donations and bidding by everyone who participated. A 
huge shout out to the Winter Extravaganza committee, led by Molly Oehldrich, who 
planned, organized, and hosted this virtual event. The committee consisted of Anthony Van 
Asten, Nick & Melissa Patton, Lauren Monaghan, Lori Gullikson, and Mark Ruedinger. 
 
Twenty-four Christ Child Academy 7th and 8th grade students participated in the 52nd 
annual Roncalli Math Bowl on Monday, February 28th. There were 10 schools participating, 
which formed 32 teams, totaling 128 students. Students competed as teams of four in five 
different rounds of Math problems. The contest was challenging and very fast-paced! Six 
Christ Child students placed in the top five overall: Makenzie Schroeder 1st place, Nolan 
Groh 2nd place, Brogan McDonough and Cameron Spitz tied for 3rd place, Annabelle 
Gerrits 4th place, and Alicia Urbina 5th place. Our 8th grade girls’ team consisting of 
Makenzie Schroeder, Annabelle Gerrits, Emma Daharsh, and Alicia Urbina took first 
overall! Congratulations to them and to all of our “Mathers” for putting the extra effort, 

staying after school, and participating. 
 
The middle school students (optional for 6th grade) entered the Patriot's Pen essay 
contest, sponsored by local VFW Post 9156, on the topic "How to Be a Good American". At 
the local Post Level, out of 59 entries, two CCA students finished in the top four to be 
submitted on to the District Level. Congratulations to Jack Polzin (gr. 7) and Levi Van 
Asten (gr. 7). Jack and Levi, along with their families and teacher, will be invited to an 
awards program to celebrate their outstanding essay awards being held on Monday, April 
18. Congratulations to all of our student writers for their effort! 
 
CCA middle school celebrated Pi Day on March 14th. Pi Day was filled with combined math 
classes enjoying a variety of fun Pi Day focused activities, including a Pi Day Escape Room. 
Memorization of as many decimal place digits of Pi as possible was encouraged and 
students recited them on March 16th. Congratulations to Lily Stroy (gr. 6 - 106 
digits), Sloane Helminiak (gr. 7 -130 digits), and Makenzie Schroeder (gr. 8 - 134 digits) 
for putting in the extra effort! Each winner was awarded a certificate and a $10 gift card 
of their choosing. 
 
Christ Child Academy will be administering the Wisconsin Forward Exam for students in 
grades 3 - 8 during the month of April.  The Wisconsin Forward Exam is designed to gauge 

Campus Corner - CCA 
 



how well students are doing in relation to the Wisconsin Academic Standards.  These 
standards outline what students should know and be able to do in order to be college and 
career ready. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Raff 
 



 

Knights In Action 
March 

                

                           

 

LADIES SPRING SOUPER BOWL EVENT 
 

The KC Ladies Auxiliary held their 10th Annual Spring Souper Bowl pick up event on Sunday, March 
27th at the KC Center. 

A variety of soups and baked goods were available.  The event was a huge success as all soups 
amounting to 110 quarts were sold out by the end of the day. 
 
The ladies chose The Sheboygan County Warming Center as the beneficiary of this year’s Souper Bowl 
proceeds. 
 
On behalf of the Ladies Auxiliary, president, Karen Jeske thanks all of those who purchased soups and 
baked goods.  Also, a huge thank you goes out to the volunteers who made the soups and donated the 
baked goods, along with all the ladies and men who helped staff the Spring Souper Bowl. 
 



 

Knights In Action 
March 

                                           

 

New Members Welcomed 

The Knights of Columbus, Our Lady of the Rosary, Council 722 recently welcomed four 

new Brother Knights and their families.  The new Third Degree Knights are (from left) 
Adam Hager, Vince Karls, Ryan Burch, and Jim Van Sickle. 


